## ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH - STILLWATER, MN

# THE MESSINGER

SEPTEMBER 2025

### SPLC Rally Day Picnic! Sunday, September 7th!



Mark your calendars and bring your appetite! You're invited to stay after worship on Sunday, September 7<sup>th</sup> for our Rally Day Picnic right here at church. This is more than just a meal, it's a celebration of community, connection, and the start of a new season of ministry and fellowship.

We'll be firing up the grill with hot dogs and burgers, and providing lemonade and water to keep you refreshed. We ask everyone to bring a dish to share to help create a table full of delicious variety - Maybe your favorite salad, side, or dessert.

Bring the whole family and stay for the joyfilled fellowship. Whether you're a longtime member or new to the church, Rally Day is the perfect opportunity to reconnect, meet new faces, and celebrate all the good things God is doing in our midst.

Come hungry, come ready to laugh, and come excited to begin a new chapter together. We can't wait to see you there!



#### Sharing God's Love for Over 150 Years!

St. Paul Lutheran Church 609 South 5th Street Stillwater, MN 55082 Phone: 651-439-5970

Website: www.stpaullc.org

Facebook: facebook.com/stpaulstillwater

#### **Message from Pastor Nathan**

Baptism is Working for Justice and Peace by Pastor Nathan Baker-Trinity

This article is one of several in a monthly series on baptism. Each article focuses upon a particular theme of baptism and includes questions for reflection. The church council is using these articles for their opening devotions, and you are invited to do the same within your family or small group.

A remarkable thing happened to me several years while serving in my second call in central Pennsylvania: A homeless woman literally got out the Yellow Pages (yes, they still existed!) and started calling local churches for help. We were not the first church she called, but we were the first church to help her.

One week later, not only had she received help with first month's rent from my pastoral discretionary account. She also had several other items, all donated by our church: a couple bags of groceries from our food pantry, a couch and a chair, a fridge, a stove, and a small treasure of household essentials.

Such generosity has everything to do with our baptism. The final commitment in our baptismal service calls us to "care for others and the world God made, and work for justice and peace." Although it may have felt spontaneous, such generosity and willingness to help someone you don't even know is cultivated by the Holy Spirit, working among us through the gift of baptism.

Baptism is about working for justice and peace. It's about righting the scales and bridging the gap between rich and poor. It's about giving each other a second, third, fourth, and as many chances as we need to know that God is on our side.

Earlier that summer, several of our youth had attended the ELCA Youth Gathering in Detroit. The leaders of that gathering intentionally chose Detroit as a way to witness and give help to a city with many troubles. Spending a day at a homeless shelter, they inspired me to be generous to those in need regardless of whether They're

"worthy" or not. So it came as no surprise to me that two of those young people were on hand to help move that fridge and stove.

Jesus' command is simple: "Give to everyone who begs from you, and do not refuse anyone who wants to borrow from you." (Matthew 5:42) Sometimes it feels like a burden to be generous. But led by Christ who walks with us, such generosity leads to freedom. The waters of baptism carry us forward. As Paul says in Romans 6:3-5, we have already died with Christ through baptism. And if have died, we have nothing to lose.

Questions for Reflection:

- 1. What does "justice and peace" mean to you?
- 2. How does Jesus' definition of justice (quoted from Matthew above) differ from others' views of justice?
- 3. Recall a time when your generosity felt like freedom.

#### Youth Mission Trip Recap!



Come hear all about the incredible experiences from our youth who traveled to Nashville for this summer's mission trip! On Sunday, September 7<sup>th</sup>, following worship, our team will share stories,

reflections, and a few surprises from their week of service

and connection.

Participants include Johnny Isaacson, Kamel Benyahia, Hannah Bell, Ashton Bell,

Sabrina Bell, Katie Peterson, Henry Lundquist, Zac Thompson, Jenny Brelje, Julian Galvin, and Elijah Mack. Don't miss this chance to celebrate their journey and the impact they made together!

#### 4th Street Exterior Repair and Refresh Project Update

The new block wall is complete and fully paid for, and work on the cement patio began on August 28th. We're grateful that funding is already in place for this next phase.

The final step will be repaying the asphalt parking lot. Jeff is working with John Miller to update last year's estimate of about \$44,000. At this time, we don't yet have the funds for this phase.

We are truly grateful for the strong support already shown by our congregation and look forward to reaching this final goal together.

#### **Upcoming Fundraisers**

- October 19th Waffle Bar following worship.
- September 30th & October 28th eat your dinner at Culver's between 5:00 PM to 7:00 PM, and tell your family & friends about it.
- Fill the Wheelbarrow with your change and bills through Labor Day.
- "Buy a Block" for the wall at \$133 each.
- Regular 4th Street Exterior Repair & Refresh Project Envelopes.
- Craft/Bake Sale on Saturday, November 22<sup>nd</sup>; call Kristin Nelson or Barb Dietrich for details or to volunteer.
- New fundraiser will be with our local Candyland Store. Look for more information to come.

Committee Members: Jeff Thomsen, Barb Dietrich, Shelley Jokinen, Renee Swanson, Chuck Clausen, Pastor Nathan, and Marguerite DeFore.

#### Feel free to reach out to any of them regarding this project!











#### Financial Update on the 4th Street Repair & Refresh Project

Balance in Parking Lot Improvement Fund*	\$25,957.95	
2025 Income		
Member Giving	\$3,432.50	
Member "Buy a Block" 31 Blocks	\$4,207.00	

#### **Fundraising**

Total Income To Date	\$34,342.46
November Craft Sale Booth Rental	\$75.00
Bake-Off Event	\$562.01
SPLC Clothing Sale	\$108.00

025 Expenses	\$554.79
4 <sup>th</sup> Street SPLC Temporary Sign**	
Block for Wall	\$11,435.00
Brick & Batten Exterior Design	\$746.25
Trailer Rental for an additional block	\$96.00
<b>Total Expenses To Date</b>	\$12,832.04
Remaining Balance To Date	\$21,510.42

<sup>\*</sup>As of 12/31/2024

#### A BIG shoutout to John Raleigh and Jeff Thomsen for all their hard work! Thank you both so much!















<sup>\*\*</sup>Council Approved

#### **SPLC Bake-Off Results!**

Our "Top Chefs" have been crowned: 3<sup>rd</sup> place went to Adele Urhammer with her delicious Caramel Squares, 2<sup>nd</sup> place was awarded to Edie Friedrich for her Raspberry Bars, and taking top honors was Abby Johnson with her show-stopping Apple Crumble Pie! The Fellowship Committee

would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to everyone who helped make this Bake-Off



such a sweet success. From our talented bakers to all of you who "voted" with your generous donations, your participation made for a truly joyful Sunday Shine morning together. Thanks to your dedication, determination, and generosity, we raised \$562.01 (updated number!) toward the 4th Street Exterior Repair and Refresh Project! Stay tuned for the next tasty round, as clearly, we've got the recipe for fun!

#### **Blessing of the Backpacks**

Kick off the new school year with prayer and encouragement. During worship on Sunday, September 7th, we'll offer a Blessing of the Backpacks for students of all ages, teachers,



school staff, and anyone beginning a new season of learning. Bring your backpack, briefcase, or tote to be blessed. We'll pray for safety, curiosity, kindness, and courage in the year ahead, and invite the whole congregation to join in

supporting our learners and educators. Invite friends and neighbors, this is a great Sunday to bring someone along! Questions? Contact the church office. Let's start the year grounded in grace and ready to learn!

#### Leadership in the Valley

Starting this September, Jenny will begin her journey with Leadership in the Valley, a program that runs through May and is designed to grow leaders, strengthen connections, and build a deeper understanding of our community.

#### About the Program

Leadership in the Valley provides participants with the opportunity to:

- Gain exposure to current issues and community developments
- Visit local sites and facilities
- Meet and learn from local and regional leaders
- Build friendships, networks, and professional relationships
- Enhance leadership skills while exploring new responsibilities
- Work on group projects that give back to the community
- Develop a broader perspective on community dynamics and public issues
- Grow knowledge of—and commitment to the greater Stillwater area

It's an incredible experience that stimulates fresh ideas, builds lasting connections, and helps prepare leaders for the challenges and opportunities shaping our Valley.

#### Culver's Fundraiser! September 30th

We're excited to announce a Culver's Fundraiser to support the 4th Street Project. SPLC youth and parents are invited to roll up their sleeves and join

us in serving our community while raising funds for this important project. This is a fantastic opportunity to,



serve together as families and youth, support our ministry by helping raise funds for the 4<sup>th</sup> Street Project, and connect with the community in a fun and meaningful way. If you're able to help, please contact Jenny at jenny@stpaullc.org or call/text 218-770-5754. Let's come together, share some smiles (and maybe a few butterburgers), and make a real difference for SPLC!

#### Women's Unit-

Join us for an inspiring evening featuring guest



speaker Kate Swenson, author of Forever Boy: A Mother's Memoir of Autism and Finding Joy and cofounder of The More Than Project, which provides free mental health counseling to caregivers in need. Kate will speak on The Secret World

of Autism, sharing insights and encouragement from her personal journey.

Tuesday, October 7, 2025 • 6:00 PM.

Bethlehem Lutheran Church 490 Fourth Street North, Bayport, MN 55003 Please use the North Front Door

Registration at the door: \$5.00

We hope you can join us for connection, learning, and community. All are welcome!

#### **Forward In Faith**

Recent years have brought new and welcome changes to our church: calling a new senior pastor, investing in a new youth and outreach director, hosting new community events, and reengaging our neighborhood with one of most

successful ice cream socials in recent years. All the while we have maintained



and improved our building, including more visible signage and enhancing our main entrance on 4th Street with the parking lot project (with a new patio soon!). Most importantly, we have continued to care for one another and welcomed new members to our life together. So what's next? Stay tuned in the coming weeks as the church council begins sharing about a congregation-wide initiative for this fall that help map our future together.

#### **Senior Section**

#### October 55+ Worship

The October service will be on Sunday, October 5<sup>th</sup>

at 11:00 AM. The menu will be Meatloaf, Mashed Potatoes, Glazed

Carrots, and an Apple Dessert.

Please sign-up in the Gathering Area by Sunday, September 28th, if you will be staying for the meal. Remember - Limited Bus service is available for Stillwater and Oak Park Heights. Please contact Bob Michaelis if you are

interested in riding the bus.

#### Free Afternoon Movie at SPLC!

Join us on Wednesday, September 17th, at 1:00 PM for a free movie, sponsored by the Senior Committee. Everyone is welcome!
Bring a friend and enjoy the

show! Please join us for this funny and heartwarming movie, "Yours, Mine and Ours" starring Lucille Ball and Henry Fonda.
Watch as comedy and sabotage ensue when widow Helen North and

widower Frank Beardsley decide to marry and become parents to a blended family of 18 children. As always, there will be popcorn and snacks!

#### **Large Print Bibles**

The Senior Committee has two large-print Bibles available for you to borrow. Contact Bob Michaelis at 651-278-0072.

#### 55+ SPLC Senior Members Foot Care In Your Home

55+ SPLC Senior Members Foot Care: A Foot Care RN will tend to your toenails or other foot-

related care in the comfort and privacy of your home. You can also visit an office location in Bayport if you prefer. The cost is \$15 per appointment. Pick up an information packet in the

Gathering Area or contact Jenny Powell

#### **Annual SPLC River Cruise!**

As summer winds down and school gets back in full swing, let's gather for a special church outing on the beautiful St. Croix River! Join us on Sunday,



September 28th for an afternoon of fellowship and fun, complete with a Dixieland luncheon buffet. We will load at 1:00 PM at the dock; and if you need a ride from the church, a bus will leave at 12:30 PM for the dock. The

prices are as follows: SPLC members 55 + \$30.84; Adults \$40.84; 4-12 years \$28.83; and children 0-3 years are free. The signup sheet is in the Gathering Area and indicate if you would like a ride to the boat dock. The deadline to signup is Thursday, September 18th. Please make your check payable to St. Paul Lutheran with Andiamo Boat Cruise on the memo line. Thanks to the Fellowship and Senior's committees for their contributions towards this event. Invite your friends and let's enjoy the St. Croix River cruise get together. See you there!!

#### 4th Friday Community Meal

You're invited to our next Fourth Friday Food & Friendship Community Meal! Come and enjoy a delicious dinner, warm fellowship, and an evening of fun with friends old and new. This gathering is

a wonderful way to connect with others, share stories, and celebrate the gift of community around the table.

The best part? Everyone is welcome! Bring your family,

invite your neighbors, or come on

your own—you'll find a place waiting for you. Mark your calendars and plan to join us for this special night of food, friendship, and joy. We can't wait to see you there!

#### Children, Youth, and Family

Join us for Toddler Tuesdays on Tuesdays, September 9<sup>th</sup> and 23<sup>rd</sup>, from 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM! It's a fun-filled morning designed just for toddlers, featuring engaging activities, interactive play, and opportunities for little ones to explore and socialize.



5th Quarter for all 6th to 12th Graders on Friday, September 12th from 9:30 PM to 11:30 PM at St. Paul Lutheran Church. After the football game,

head over to St. Paul for food, fellowship, fire, and fun! Bring your friends for an evening of laughter and connection, you won't want to miss it! Questions? Contact Jenny at

jenny@stpaullc.org or call/text 218-770-5754.

High School Youth & Parents Gathering on Sunday, September 28th at 5:30 PM in Fellowship Hall. We need your ideas and input as we plan for the upcoming year, and even look ahead to next summer! Come share your thoughts and help shape what's ahead for our youth ministry. Dinner's on us! Enjoy walking tacos and an ice cream treat while we talk, dream, and plan together.

#### **ELCA Bishop-Elect**

The Rev. Yehiel Curry has been elected to a sixyear term as presiding bishop of the ELCA. The election took place July 30<sup>th</sup> during the ELCA Churchwide Assembly in Phoenix, Ariz. Curry, who was elected on the fifth ballot, will be the ELCA's first Black presiding bishop.



Speaking to the assembly after his election, Curry reflected on his membership at Shekinah Chapel in Riverdale, III. He eventually became a lay mission developer while he participated in the Theological Education for Emerging Ministries

(TEEM) program, which prepares individuals for ordained ministry in the ELCA with a focus on emerging ministry contexts like ethnic-specific, multicultural, rural, and inner-city settings. He spoke to the assembly about his initial hesitation in accepting that first ministry role.

"Perhaps I'm out there in one of you," Curry said. "I never saw myself as good enough, so for two years, I said no. I finally said yes. When I said yes, your support, this church's support, of that ministry meant everything. So if you want to know what your benevolence dollars look like, it looks like me, and I want to say thank you. Thank you for your investment."

Curry has served as bishop of the ELCA Metropolitan Chicago Synod since 2019. He previously served as mission developer (2009-2012) and pastor (2012-2019) of Shekinah. He received a Bachelor of Arts from Lewis University in Romeoville, Ill., in 1995 and a Master of Divinity from the Lutheran School of Theology at Chicago (LSTC) in 2013. The Bishop-Elect will be installed on Saturday, October. 4th, at Central Lutheran Church in Minneapolis.

#### **Ice Cream Social Pictures**



#### **Guns to Gardens**



A Safe Surrender Event – The First Presbyterian Church of Stillwater is hosting this unique event on Saturday afternoon, October 4th. Many people are in possession of unwanted firearms and have no trusted place to discard them without turning them back out into the market. It may be a gun you've inherited, or one used in suicide. It may be a gun where children, grandchildren, or elderly people are in the home. These guns can lead to unintentional shootings or can be stolen and used to hurt others. Dismantling your unwanted gun is the only way you can be sure your gun will not be used for harm. At this free event, you may bring your unloaded firearm(s), stored in the trunk of your vehicle to their church parking lot where a volunteer will remove it for dismantling. The raw materials of the firearm, and then sent to RAWtools to be made into garden tools. Contact First Presbyterian Church for more details. Their office phone number is 651-439-4380.

### Ice Cream Social - Thank You!

A deepest thank you to everyone who made this year's Ice Cream Social such a wonderful success! What a beautiful day it was. Your generosity, both in financial support and in the gift of your time and energy, made it all possible. From scooping

cones to lending a helping hand wherever needed, your willingness to serve shone brightly.

The weather couldn't have been better, and we enjoyed a fantastic turnout. The afternoon was filled with music, laughter, games, conversation,

community, and of course—plenty of ice cream! We truly couldn't have done it without you.

#### **Ice Cream Social Pictures**







#### **Yarnsters**

Join us for the next Yarnsters meeting on Saturday, September 6, 2025, at 10:00 AM in the Downstairs Conference Room. Whether you love to knit, crochet, or simply "play with yarn," you'll fit right in! Beginners are especially welcome—our many experienced teachers are happy to help you get started. All are welcome - come stitch, learn, and share in the fun!



#### Waffle Bar – Sunday, October 19th

Mark your calendars for Sunday, October 19<sup>th</sup>, and join us for a mouthwatering Waffle Bar after worship! A freewill offering will be collected to support the 4<sup>th</sup> Street Exterior Repair and Refresh Project.

Volunteer Opportunities - Sign-up sheets will be available at the end of September. Ways to help include:

- Lending a waffle maker
- Helping make waffles
- Assisting in the kitchen on the day of the event
- Set-up and cleanup support

Questions? Contact Jenny Powell, our event leader.



#### **Simpson Housing Services**

### Valley Outreach



The Homestretch Campaign is the final phase of Simpson's first capital campaign. We're raising critical funds to complete two transformational projects: the Simpson Community Shelter & Apartments and our first program and administrative building.

The campaign also strengthens long-term sustainability so we can continue to ensure everyone has a safe, stable home. The Simpson Community Shelter & Apartments will open in late 2025. So far, we've raised \$45 million. To finish strong, we need \$3.5 million more.

Together, we can create lasting change—where shelter, housing, and dignity live under one roof. Thank you for being with us on this journey.



#### **Ice Cream Social Pictures**













Thanks to your incredible support, we more than doubled our fundraising total from last July during this year's Summer Challenge grant from Open Your Heart to the Hungry and Homeless! Your generosity is making a real difference in the lives of those we serve. We couldn't have done it without you—thank you!

At Valley Outreach, we are committed to sustainability and reducing our environmental impact. Our latest effort is a plastic recycling partnership with Cub Foods and NexTrex. Eligible plastic materials from our operations and food rescue efforts are collected and dropped off at Cub Foods, where NexTrex handles the recycling process-simple, easy, and effective. In addition, any food that can't be rescued or donated is composted and picked up by local farmers, turning expired food into nutrient-rich soil for nearby farms. Together, these efforts reflect our dedication to protecting the environment while making a positive impact in the communities we serve.

Upcoming Closures for September: September 1, Labor Day – all programs and donations closed; September 11-28 – clothing donations closed; September 22-28 - Style Xchange closed; September 29-30 -All programs and donations closed.

Valley Outreach needs volunteers to help in StyleXchange on the store floor and with clothing sorting. Volunteer at info@valleyoutreachmn.org.

#### **Usher Training Opportunity!**

Sunday, September 7, 2025, Before Worship Helping Hands That Welcome and Serve



At St. Paul Lutheran Church, our ushers play a vital role in creating a welcoming and worshipful environment. From offering a friendly smile at the door to assisting with seating, collecting the offering, and responding to unexpected needs, ushers are often the first point of contact for members and visitors alike. To ensure we are all on the same page, and continuing to offer the best possible experience for our congregation, we will be holding an Usher Training Session on Sunday, September 7, 2025, at 9:00 AM.

This short training will take place in the sanctuary and is open to all current ushers as well as anyone interested in joining the usher team. Whether you've been ushering for years or are just curious about what's involved, we encourage you to attend. We'll review the basic duties and walk through a few important updates. We will also provide a copy of our current Usher Duties that can be referenced as needed throughout the year.

Ushers are more than just door-greeters, they are an important part of our ministry team, helping people feel seen, safe, and cared for as they enter our worship space. Your service helps set the tone for everything that follows!

If you have any questions ahead of time or are unable to attend the training but still want to participate as an usher, please contact Jerry Schlagel so we can make alternative arrangements. Thank you for being a vital part of our worship life at St. Paul!

#### Nashville Youth Mission Recap!



Come hear all about the incredible experiences from our youth who traveled to Nashville for this summer's mission trip! On Sunday, September 7th, following worship, our team will share stories, reflections, and a few surprises from their week of service and connection. Participants include Johnny Isaacson, Kamel Benyahia, Hannah Bell, Ashton Bell, Sabrina Bell, Katie Peterson, Henry Lundquist, Zac Thompson, Jenny Brelje, Julian Galvin, and Elijah Mack. Don't miss this chance to celebrate their journey and the impact they made together!



### Trunk or Treat! October 25th!

Get ready for an afternoon of costumes, candy, and community fun! We're inviting all SPLC members and friends to join us for Trunk or Treat 2025 by decorating your trunks and handing out treats to our little trick-or-treaters. Whether you go spooky, silly, or sweet, your creativity will help make this event a memorable one for kids and families in our community.

We also need candy donations to help fill all those eager hands! If you're able to contribute, please sign up or drop your donation in the box located by the sign-up sheets in the Gathering Area. Every bag of candy helps us spread more joy!

This is a wonderful way to welcome families, share laughter, and shine God's love in a fun, festive way. Questions? Contact Jenny at the church office or email her at jenny@stpaullc.org. Thank you for helping us make Trunk or Treat a safe, sweet, and joy-filled event for everyone!



#### **Operation Christmas Child**

Shoebox Shortage - We Need Your Help!
Operation Christmas Child just informed us that
they're receiving only about half the number of
shoeboxes they've seen in previous years. Our

goal is to fill 259 shoeboxes and we need your help to get there. We're specifically looking for *regular-sized* shoebox donations so we can

continue packing and sharing joy with children around the world.

If shopping isn't your thing, no worries! You can still make a big impact by giving a cash donation to help cover shipping costs.

Together, we can help bridge the gap and make sure every child knows they are loved. Thank you for being part of this incredible mission!

#### **Prayer Requests**

**Congregants:** Nancy T., Dan B., Carol S., Al M., Ron K., Judith K., Alida P., Pastor Laurel, Steve P., Mark C., and Abri B.

Family and Friends: Jerry S., Sophia F., Sonja H., Kellye, Dave, Lucy, Keith, & Josh, Becky O., Mike, Kit, Dana, Emilee, Flannery, Sophie, Jenny, Erica B., Lisa, Kristen B., Mary Jo D., Cody, Rick & Jean, Patti & Family, Randy & Laura, Muggs, Carolyn, Paul, Kevin, Kara, Allison J., Evy, Dave, Georgia, Russel B., Bonnie M., Connie, Shannon S., Mary A., Bonnie S., Leo H., Jane S., Laura C., Lisa, Steph D., Brian D., Tyson D., Teegan D., Lexen, Danny, Harry E., Diane L., Jenny O., Lyle J, Vince S, Phyllis F., Rick W., Karen W., Carol L., Jeff E., Mike M., and Jeffrey T.

In Loving Memory: Dorie Nelson, Lois
Haase, Marlene Ritzer, Holly Halvorson,
Mark Walker, Richard Markgraf,
Sister Eileen Trinity, Judy Becker,
Becky Dufresne, Jerry Sharon, Judy
(Ek) Anderson, Jeremy Green, Paul
Baker, Scott Coleman, Becky Moore,
and Len Schrade.

#### St. Paul Lutheran Church Calendar

As of 9/3/2025

## September 2025

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	1	10:00 AM Sr. Committee 4:00 PM 4 <sup>th</sup> Street Project Meeting 6:30 PM Worship Committee	12:00 PM Staff Meeting	9:00 AM Quilters 7:00 PM AA Meeting in Fellowship Hall	5	10:00 AM Yarnsters!
9:00 AM Usher Training 10:00 AM Service 11:00 AM Rally Sunday Picnic!	1:00 PM Women's Reading Club 5:15 PM CYF Meeting	10:00 AM Toddler Tuesdays! 3:00 PM Memorials & Grants Meeting 5:30 PM Financial Operations Meeting	10:00 AM Worship at Oak Park Sr. Living 12:00 PM Staff Meeting 6:30 PM Zoom Executive Committee Meeting	9:00 AM Quilters 3:00 PM Mission Outreach 7:00 PM AA Meeting in Fellowship Hall	12	13
9:00 AM Service 10:00 AM Coffee & Tea Time 10:30 AM One-to- One Listener Training	15	16 4:00 PM 4 <sup>th</sup> Street Project Meeting	17 11:00 AM Worship at Boutwells 12:00 PM Staff Meeting	9:00 AM Quilters 7:00 PM AA Meeting in Fellowship Hall	19	20 Newsletter Deadline
9:00 AM Service 10:00 AM Sunday Shine!	22	10:00 AM Toddler Tuesdays! 1:30 PM Sarah Bible Study 6:30 PM Church Council Meeting	12:00 PM Staff Meeting	9:00 AM Quilters 7:00 PM AA Meeting in Fellowship Hall	26 5:00 PM – 7:30 PM 4 <sup>th</sup> Friday Community Meal	27
9:00 AM Service 10:00 AM Coffee & Tea Time 1:00 PM SPLC River Cruise!	29	4:00 PM 4 <sup>th</sup> Street Project Meeting 5:30 PM Supper at Culver's!				

**St. Paul Lutheran Church -** 609 S. 5<sup>th</sup> Street, Stillwater, MN 55082 (651) 439-5970 Office Hours - Monday - Friday, 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM - Email: splc@stpaullc.org - Website: www.stpaullc.org